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           FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
COVID Update Number 6/2022 – 28 February 2022 
 
I did not think I would be writing to you again today, but I am sure you have all heard the news that was 
announced by the premier this afternoon. 
 
From Thursday 3rd March all students Year 3 and above must wear masks to school. Please ensure 
this happens as we will not be able to keep them here without their masks.  
Bus drivers will insist on masks as well. 
As our timetable never has more than 1hour 50 mins without a break this rule means it is unlikely these 
students will be deemed close contacts in the classroom with their masks on. 
 
With warm regards 
 
 
 
Patricia Rodrigues (Ms) 
Principal 
 
28 February 2022 


